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REPORTS/OFFICERS & CHAIRMEN
Membership committee chairman; Ramon Samson
reported that Base membership renewal was 18
member shy of 100% re-enlistment. Ray also
briefed the membership on efforts underway to
improve recruiting by advertising the Base in
various media. A discussion was opened as to ways
to increase the recruiting results. Roger Cousins
volunteered to investigate outlets such as Sun
City’s neighborhood newspaper/newsletter, etc.
Others suggested looking into schedule
announcements in publications such as the Arizona
Republic’'s “Public Events Schedule”, Sun City
Grand’s Newspaper and CCTV. Other suggestions
include towing the float to events such as air shows
and the like. Members were encouraged to
investigate and suggest other outlets that would
make SubVets aware of the Base and interest them
in joining USSVI. Dave Harnish announced thatJim
Nelson had resigned as Base Chief of the Boat, for
personal reasons. Dave asked that anyone
interested in filling the COB position contact him as
soon as possible. The position is very important to
the Base and should be filled as soon as possible.
COB is the position that acts as chairman for
planning and executing special events as well as
being responsible for arranging the location and
setting up for monthly meetings. Ray Samson,
newsletter editor, solicited volunteers to help with
editing, publishing and mailing the Base Newsletter;
“MidWatch”. Members interested should contact
Ray. Glenn Herold encouraged members to buy
ships store items so new items can be procured
and offered to members. Howard Doyle, Base
Chaplain requested that any member who
becomes aware of an ill or infirm member notify
him as soon as possible so he can contact the
member and fulfill the function as Base Chaplain.
No other reports were offered from the floor.

OLD BUSINESS

Glenn Herold; Vice Commander, requested
nominees for participation as election candidates
for Base Offices. The annual election will be held at
the March 2002 meeting. Currently the only
candidates for base officers are: for Vice
Commander; Glenn Herold - for Secretary, Ed
Brooks - for Treasurer; Robert May . Ideally, there
would be at least two nominees for each position.
Nominations will remain open until the day of the
election on March 9. Ray Samson requested the
floor to brief the membership on past
recommendations and approvals relating to the
establishment of a fund to be directed toward
building/acquiring a meeting facility to be owned by
Perch Base. When Don Wannamaker undertookto
produce the first Perch Base/USSVI Calendar in
1999, it was agreed by the membership that the
profits from the calendar project and future
calendar projects would be set aside as a building
fund. There has been no effort to isolate these

profits into a separate building fund, as Don had
understood to be the intent. Even though the Base
financial records account for the profits made from
each year’s calendar project, there is no “lock box”
account for those funds. Ray Samson proposed in
the form of a motion that a percentage of the
Base’s profits be set aside in a separate account for
a building fund, to be used at some future time for
the purchase or construction of a meeting facility
for Perch Base. The proposal was followed by
discussions involving the feasibility for the Base
ever reaching a point where it could afford the
expense- associated with constructing/acquiring a
facility and the recurring expenses associated with
owning and operating a sole-use facility. Other
comments opposed, on principle, isolating funds in
the Base treasury so that they could not be
disbursed for other operating expenses. Ed Brooks
suggested that the motion before the membership
be modified to create a committee for the purpose
of investigating the expenses associated with
constructing, owning and operating a sole-use
facility - and then preparing a business plan to
show these expenses and illustrate methods for
creating the revenues necessary to cover the
expenses. Ray Samson agreed to modify the
motion to include Ed Brooks” suggestion. The
motion was seconded and approved by voice vote
of the membership. Dave Harnish asked for a
volunteer to chair the Building Committee. Les
Hiilman volunteered to chair the committee.
Volunteers were asked to contact Les Hillman to be
included on the committee.

NEW BUSINESS

Dave Harnish announced that he has relieved
Frank Rumbaugh as USSVI District 8 Commander.
Frank and his wife are moving to Hawaii for a
period of time which forced Frank to relinquish the
position. The District 8 meeting at the Ramada
Express in Laughlin, Nevada will take place during
8-11 April. Twenty-five rooms have been reserved
for USSVI, however, room reservations cutoff date
is 1 March. When calling in for reservations, note
that you are with USSVI. Everyone that can should
attend - the registration fee is $3. This years
meeting will be held, for the first time, in
conjunction with the Southwest Caucus of the
Submarine Veterans of WWH. Vadm. Al Konetzni
will be a guest speaker in the “On Wings of Eagles”
show during the week (Tues. April 9 at 1255
hours). The combined (USSV WWI & USSVI)
banquet will be held on April 11", The banquet will
include dancing. Cost to attend the banquet is $23
per person. District 8 (Perch Base) is responsible
for the hospitality room and volunteers are needed
to assist with maintaining and hosting the room
throughout the week. The schedule for the District
8 meeting will be published at a later date.
GOOD OF THE ORDER
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